Jimmie,
I think reference to the 325th SPS at Udorn RTAFRB, Thailand, is incorrect.

An excerpt from the 325ths APS/SPS Unit history (https://www.tyndall.af.mil/About/Fact-Sheets/Display/Article/315000/325thsecurity-forces-squadron/) follows, showing the squadron was de-activated during between the years of 1968-1981.
 “The unit was re-designated the 325th Security Police Squadron on April 25, 1967 and again deactivated on July 1, 1968.
On July 1, 1981, the squadron was once again reactivated as the 325th Security Police Squadron as part of the 325th Combat Support Group at Tyndall. The unit was re-designated the 325th Security Police Squadron on April 25, 1967 and again deactivated on July 1, 1968.
On July 1, 1981, the squadron was once again reactivated as the 325th Security Police Squadron as part of the 325th Combat Support Group at Tyndall.”

VSPA’s list of Bases, Squadrons, years active in Thailand or Vietnam, can be reviewed at 7th Air Force and 13th Air Force: SPS, Vietnam and Thailand is linked for your review.
Your VSPA Record on file follows. VSPA does not have on file a membership Application, nor required DD-214.  I note your join-date was in 2004, however, neither are locatable. :      
                                                                      BASES                    ADMIN                                                                                                                                                                                                 MEMBER     DATE                 DATE     
 CM LM    NAME                          YEARS     SQUADRONS         ID #        ADDRESS                  CITY                    ST       ZIP           EMAIL                                      PHONE #          BIRTHDATE  STATUS        EXPIRED          JOINED                       
	 
	 
	Balch, Jimmie W.
	1973-1974
	UB, 8th SPS; UT, 635th SPS.
	0142
	6441 Azalea St.
	Panama City
	FL
	32404
	jim_balch@yahoo.com
	(850) 769-7904
	
	Expired
	 00/00/0000
	10/28/2004



